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Citizen Advisory Panel Meeting
MINUTES:   January 20th, 2016							at Home Station #47
PANEL MEMBERS PRESENT:     Shawn Jensen, Ruth Bramhall and Diana Sammons.
FIRE DEPARTMENT MEMBERS PRESENT:  Commissioners Sheila Niven and Stan Moffett, Administrative Manager Christina Bosch, Chief Guy Allen.
The meeting was opened at 7:10 PM by Ruth Bramhall.  Chair Dee Dee Kerkes was absent due to illness.  (Post Meeting Note: Vice Chair Ken Roosa emailed his apologies for missing the meeting due to the flu).
The consent agenda was approved as written.
Minutes of the December 2nd, 2015 meeting were read and approved.
There was no public comment.
Old Business:
Ride alongs and tours…. Ken Roosa was scheduled for his ride along on Tuesday, Dec 8th, Chief Allen could not confirm if it was done.  Shawn Jensen was unable to schedule his ride along over Christmas due to illness.  Shawn and Diana mentioned that they still plan to do the ride alongs but could not commit to a schedule.
New Business:
	2016 Budget:
The group, with the assistance of Commissioner's Niven and Moffett, Chief Allen and Administrative Manager Christina Bosch continued going through the approved 2016 budget picking up at the Budget Expenses.
Christina explained the various BARS codes used by the district and discussed each line item expense and how the district allocates expenditures to each.  Commissioner Niven provided background on various administrative items.
Commissioner Moffett asked what the EAP line item was.  Christina explained that EAP is the Employee Assistance Program that is made available to all district employees and volunteers who may be struggling with personal matters.
Chief Allen explained that the Health & Fitness Equipment line item is larger than in the past due to the recent change in health providers and negotiations with the firefighters union to apply some of the cost savings to this line item to replace aging second hand fitness equipment that is at the end of its life.  
One other item of note was the Bunker Gear & Related Equipment Repairs & Maintenance line item.  Chief Allen explained that bunker gear typically has a 10 year life span with the first 5 years spent in front line service with the last 5 years spent as backup equipment.  Bunker gear is required to go through an annual inspection by a third-party where it's fitness for service and any required repairs or maintenance is identified and evaluated from a cost effective standpoint.  Bunker gear requiring significant repair may be removed from service if it is near the end of its service life.
Due to the time, the decision was made to continue reviewing the Budget expenses at the Fire Prevention section at our next meeting in February.
Good of the Order:
Our next meeting is scheduled for February 3rd, 2016 at station #47 at 7pm.  
With no other business, the group adjourned at 8:25 pm.

Respectfully submitted, Shawn Jensen, Secretary, CAP
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